
PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 

MEETING MINUTES 

JULY 9, 2013 

 

Meeting started at 6:32.  Attendance included Mayor Lambeth, Chair Gabby Kraus, Paula and Ken 

Withrow, Liz Houston, Deb Gonsalves, Joan Van Ham and Bob Fitzsimons, Recreation Coordinator.  

 

Instead of a formal agenda, Chairman Kraus went around the room and asked each member if they had 

any questions or concerns about P & R.  Ken Withrow told us that he has started on the drawing of 

Ocean Front Park.  Liz Houston said she would be working at the Eakes Park program on 

Saturday.  (More on that later).  Paula Withrow explained that there are two trips remaining; one now 

and one in the future around Christmas Time.  She has not finalized all of the details, so she was 

reluctant to go into detail.  Deb Gonsalves talked about the pizza arrangements for the “Boogie In The 

Park” program. “Casa Mota” was the restaurant that is making and selling the pizzas. Joan Van Ham 

discussed the “Boogie in the Park” program and will be doing an evaluation at the end of the 

program.  She is taking band names to check out for future events. 

 

Group discussion followed with many suggestions about programming for the Ocean front Park.  Some 

included bridge clubs, Bingo night, outdoor exercise classes and a Health Course that would include first 

aid and CPR. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Gabby Kraus 

Bob Fitzsimons 

 

 


